From: Morabito, Joe

Sent: Thursday, October 21, 2021 8:51 AM

To: Public Comments
Cc: Read, Breanne

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Jackie Calvert's Votes & NASB Dues

Jackie Calvert voted to seat two current Board Member replacements. Since Calvert committed fraud and was not a legitimate Board Member when casting those votes and many others, the two appointed School Board Members are not legitimate. There must be new votes to approve those Board Members and all other votes while Calvert was fraudulently on the Board. Check with Legal Counsel on the issues. Next, Washoe should not approve dues payable to the National Association of School Boards. Paying those dues is approving calling parents and concerned citizens who protest at School Board Meeting, "domestic terrorists". This is unacceptable. Many state school board associations now have stopped paying NASB dues. So, there is precedent to cease payment. Any School Board Member who votes to pay these NASB dues will be opposed if seeking reelection. This is one of those Litmus Test issues. JM

Joseph Morabito SCRP President/CEO

Paragon Global Resources, Inc.

This email and any files and other information transmitted with it are considered private, may be confidential and proprietary information, and are solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient, you may not disclose, distribute, copy, print or otherwise use the information in this transmission. Please destroy it immediately and notify the sender by telephone or email.

From: Morabito, Joe

Sent: Thursday, October 21, 2021 2:29 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] NASB National Socialist Fascists

Turns our that the NASB was in contact with the Biden Administration for months coming up with calling parents and other concerned citizens, "domestic terrorists" before Socialist lackey AG Garland issued the order to have the FBI Gestapo prosecute parents and concerned citizens as "domestic Terrorists" while Antifa and BLM real Terrorists get a pass. Washoe must not pay dues to the NASB. This is a left wing Socialist organization that does not represent the interests of students, parents and taxpayers. JM

Get Outlook for iOS

From: dinahlam

Sent: Thursday, October 21, 2021 9:40 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Agenda Item 2.11 10-26-2021

Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees on 10-26-21, Agenda Item 2.11

Given the current societal climate over the issues of controversial school board and school district decision making regarding curriculum and educational priorities, it would behoove the board of trustees of the Washoe County School District to reconsider its approval of the expenditure for dues to an organization, the National School Board Association or NSBA, that promotes the very principles that are at this very moment under imminent critique by the majority of stakeholders within this community. There is no justifiable merit for the expenditure of \$12,975 without a clear and verifiable statement of benefit for the merits of membership in such an organization. An invoice is not justification for an expenditure. This board is urged to reject the approval of agenda item 2.11

Sincerely, Dinah Anderson-Maher From: Dinah Maher

Sent: Thursday, October 21, 2021 10:20 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Consent Agenda 2.04 for 10-26-21

Consent agenda item 2.04 APPROVAL OF THE RENEWAL OF THE POWERSCHOOL CONTRACT FOR MY PROFESSIONAL GROWTH SYSTEM (MYPGS), THE WASHOE COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT'S ONLINE EMPLOYEE PROFESSIONAL LEARNING, EVALUATION, AND STUDENT LEARNING OBJECTIVES PLATFORM IN THE AMOUNT OF \$184,062.53 THROUGH OCTOBER 31, 2022 (FOR POSSIBLE ACTION)

The board of trustees is being presented with an invoice in the amount of \$184,062.53 without consideration for other competitive agencies. PowerSchool may well provide valuable services for an acceptable cost however their functional model has embraced all of the language that has emerged in the misguided trend of Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion. The administrative bureaucracy of the Washoe County School District continues to grow and yet the functions of these departments increasingly relegate their responsibilities to contractual third parties. Ok, understood, perhaps these third parties are capable of more efficient results. If that is the case, where is the equal and opposite reaction for minimizing rather than expanding the district budget for the very same expense? It is easy for a school board of trustees to place an item on consent and approve it with little or no understanding or discussion. It is much more challenging to find a legitimate, better, more fiscally sound path forward.

Sincerely, Dinah Anderson-Maher **From:** Tiffany Jones

Sent: Friday, October 22, 2021 4:08 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Bell Schedule Changes

Dear Board of Trustees.

I expect that the most the 2 most popular options for the bell schedule change will have the opposite effect on my children, meaning they'll likely get less sleep. In our family, school, homework, therapies and activities is a complicated balance. As things are now, I'm able to get all my four school-age children to their speech/occupational therapies after school, though next year, another of my kids starts school and I was going to try to get her therapy switched to after school as well. I plan all their doctor, dentist and orthodontic appointments after school, so they don't miss school. It amounts to a lot of appointments. If the school schedule changes, I don't know that I can get all these appointments after school anymore. Doctors and therapists don't want their schedule pushed later either. If I can't get later appointments, then I'm taking multiple kids out of school every week, which ensures make-up work and a whole bunch of excused tardies. If I somehow can get all their appointments later, then we just get home later; dinner's later; homework's later; and thus, bedtime's later. My middle schooler already stays up till one a.m., trying to get homework done as it is. Balancing all of my kids' needs is hard enough, but shortening the time I have to do it, just makes it worse. Then actually add on any other activities, and it becomes a fiasco.

I'm sure if a family has only 1 or 2 kids, the schedule change is manageable, even preferred, but I have 6. It is not manageable; it's chaotic and stressful. And it just gets worse, if your child has special needs, which at least 5 of mine do. So, please don't change the bell schedules.

Sincerely, Tiffany Beuhring From:

Sent: Saturday, October 23, 2021 9:12 AM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] cancel NSBA membership

I am requesting that our School Board *cancel the NSBA membership*. Anyone on a school board should be proud to have caring, helpful parent interested in their children's lives.

So please don't have a membership with an organization that infers that parents are "domestic terrorists."

Thank you

Pat Berg

From: Rossi, Christa

Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 4:13 PM

To: BoardMembers; Public Comments; Smith, Elizabeth A

Subject: Agenda Item 3.03- Bell Schedule

To Whom it May Concern:

I am a current WCSD Kindergarten teacher and a parent. I took the Bell Schedule survey and have reviewed the attachments for tomorrow's board meeting.

I would like to offer further opinion regarding the bell schedule change. First and foremost thank you for considering changing the bell schedule. Secondly, I'd like to say that the data outlined in the presentation you'll receive tomorrow does NOT reflect my opinion nor option choice.

I believe elementary schools should start earlier, not later, than high school or elementary students. The 2 options that received the "most votes", A and B, do not reflect that.

As a mother I would have no problem getting my children to school by 8 to begin the day. As a mother I can say that younger children are up a lot earlier than middle or high school students. Having them start BEFORE high school and middle school students makes the most sense. Options E and F, while costly, reflect the best choices for ALL students.

Options E and F have Elementary School beginning at 8:00 allowing high school and middle school students to start at a later time. This would allow elementary school students to end there day earlier (they are spent by 3:00 pm) and give middle and high school students to get more rest in the hopes of being more energetic and engaged throughout their day.

Thank you for your time and consideration in this matter.

Christa Rossi

From: Harper, Will

Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 7:17 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: possible start time change

BOT-

I read the presentation on the bell schedule survey. It left me wondering why the recommendation was based on the survey results and not what is best for students? I sure hope your decision reflects the research done on start times, school days and what is best for all age levels. That is your job. Please make the best data driven decision for our students, that are based on research, and not on a "survey" of what people "think we should be doing". Funding is certainly an issue, but let's start figuring out how to do more with more and stop underserving our students with that worn out gaslighting mantra of "doing more with less".

Good luck,

Will Harper EL Teacher Spanish Springs High School **From:** Elizabeth Eisenhauer

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 6:07 AM Public Comments; BoardMembers

Subject: [EXTERNAL] meeting today

Good day to you,

Our children have been through enough. It has been two years of fear mongering and putting our kids through more than what we adults have been through in our entire lifetimes. STOP with the masks, STOP with the vaccine coercion, and let our children breathe. What you are either encouraging, enforcing, or allowing, is child abuse. We have all been had by our government. There is no mass pandemic of children dying. I have worked outside the home the entire 2 years without a mask or a vaccine, and I personally don't know a single person who has died. What you are doing to the children, is a shame. You will either answer to Nuremburg trials (forced health treatments without consent), or you will answer to God. OR, you can decide to let our children be children and be human, and LET THEM BREATHE!

Two years is enough, allow the children to be children again, you have done enough damage already. Have a nice day:)

May God bless each one of your souls, and each one of God's children.

Elizabeth Eisenhauer

From: Michael Grulli

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 6:37 AM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Jackie Calvert Investigation

Dear WCSB Trustees,

As a concerned resident and taxpayer, I am requesting a copy of the Jackie Calvert Investigation documents. Please email or send to below address:

Michael Grulli 805 Dartmouth Drive Reno, NV 89509

Sincerely, Michael Grulli

Sent from my iPad

From: Julie Arger

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 8:19 AM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Request for Information

To the Washoe County Schools:

I am requesting that you please send me a copy of the investigation for Jackie Calvert.

Julia Arger

Reno, NV 89519

From: Ralph "Stephen" Coppola

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 8:54 AM

To: McNeill, Kristen; Church, Jeffrey; Minetto, Ellen; Rodriguez, Joseph M; Smith, Elizabeth

A; Taylor, Angela; Nicolet, Diane M; Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] NSBA No Vote

I would like to voice my opposition to funding National School Board Association dues and I request a NO vote. It is outrageous that NSBA requested the DOJ to label parents as Domestic Terrorists, and it would be equally outrageous if the WCSD were to fund the NSBA!

Warmest regards,

Ralph Stephen Coppola

The important thing for me, then, is not the "work," but my life. Life is not the means for the achievement of an esthetic ideal of perfection; on the contrary, the work is an ethical symbol of life.

[Apologies for "Auto-Correct" and dictation errors.]
THIS EMAIL AND ATTACHMENTS IS FOR THE EXCLUSIVE USE OF THE INDIVIDUALS AND ENTITIES ADDRESSED AND MAY CONTAIN PRIVILEGED AND CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION PROTECTED BY THE ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATIONS AND PRIVACY ACT (18 USC §§ 2510-2521), THE ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATIONS PRIVACY ACT (18 USC § 2701 ET, SEQ.), AND NRS §§ 179.425-179.450, 200.620 AND 205.320, OR ATTORNEY-CLIENT, WORK PRODUCT OR OTHER PRIVILEGE. REVIEW BY ANYONE OTHER THAN THE INTENDED RECIPIENT(S) SHALL NOT CONSTITUTE A WAIVER OF ANY ATTORNEY-CLIENT PRIVILEGE OR ATTORNEY WORK PRODUCT PROTECTION. IF YOU ARE NOT THE INTENDED RECIPIENT ANY DISSEMINATION OR COPYING IS PROHIBITED. IF YOU HAVE RECEIVED THIS TRANSMISSION IN ERROR PLEASE NOTIFY US IMMEDIATELY BY TELEPHONE (775-815-5304) OR EMAIL, AND DELETE/DESTROY THE ORIGINAL AND ALL COPIES. LICENSED AS AN ATTORNEY ONLY IN CALIFORNIA; NOT LICENSED IN NEVADA. From: BRIAN R MCMAHON

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 10:41 AM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Pull "consent item 2.09" Renewing membership to National School Board

Association

Board members should not renew membership to an organization which has no respect for parents. The price tag is \$12,975 and our district certainly has better uses for this money. We just had Reno High closed for a day due to water damage during our recent heavy rains. We should use this money for repairs!

Thank you, Elaina McMahon Washoe County/Damonte Ranch From:

Tuesday, October 26, 2021 10:53 AM Public Comments Sent:

To:

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Please do not fund the NSBA

Kathleen Rossi

Reno NV

From: janet brock

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 10:55 AM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Pull NSBA Funds

Dear Nevada School District,

Please pull the funds to join NSBA. It is OUTRAGEOUS that parents are being targeted as domestic terrorists. It is also outrageous that the NSBA sent a letter to the Justice Department asking for this atrocity. It is extremely disgusting what this administration is doing to parents, children, and families in general. I am a taxpayer in Washoe. I will not vote for anything in the schools or for your reinstatement to the school board for this kind of behavior.

Please! Show some integrity! Do not March to the Nazi goose steps of the current National Administration.

Taxpayers and voters will cancel you come election time!

Thank you,

Janet Brock

Washoe County LEGAL Voter

Sent from my iPhone

From: Nancy Johnston

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 10:58 AM

To: Public Comments
Subject: [EXTERNAL]

To WCSD,

Please pull the item off consent and oppose renewing membership to the NSBA.

Mrs. Nancy Johnston 6th/7th Grade Reading Teacher Odyssey Charter School

Email Address: njohnston@odysseyk12.org

From: russ gronert

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 11:05 AM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] National School Boards Association (NSBA)

It is time for exit the National School Boards Association (NSBA) not renew membership or maybe you like this body referring to parents as domestic terrorist. Follow the lead of other states and get out.

Russ

From: Joni Hammond

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 11:40 AM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] National School Boards Association (NSBA).

Please do not approve payment of the 2022 membership fees to the National School Boards Association Council of Urban Boards of Education for \$12,975. There are far better areas to apply \$13,000, rather than spend this on an organization that does not represent Washoe County School District parents.

Best Joni Hammond **From:** Connie Peterson

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 11:58 AM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] consent item 2.09

I would like to request that agenda item 2.09 (for approval of payment of over \$12,000 for 2022 membership fees to the NSBA) be taken off the agenda as a consent item and be allowed to have public input and comments instead. I for one have no desire to see even 1 penny of taxpayer's money go to this organization that has so little regard for the desires and will of the parents and communities members who elect school boards!

Sent from my iPhone

From: Bobby Devin

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 12:06 PM

To: Minetto, Ellen; Public Comments; Nicolet, Diane M; Taylor, Angela; Smith, Elizabeth A; Rodriguez,

Joseph M; Church, Jeffrey

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Your No vote

Ladies and Gentleman

I strongly oppose the DOJ attempts to interfere with Free Speech and Parental Rights on what their children learn in Public Schools. Thei DOJ attempts violate a number of Bill of Rights' amendments. besides. speech. These include; Due process, Freedom of Assembly and States rights.

There are enough local protections to ensure orderly conduct without the heavy hand of Washington DC.

Thank-you in advance for your NO vote.

v/r Robert F Devin DDS MAGD MA Reno, NV 89511 **From:** Jim Hansberger

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 12:16 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] NSBA patment

Are you absolutely and totally nuts. Did you lose your mind on the tables in Las Vegas?

From:

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 12:19 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Agenda item 2.09 on 10/26/2021

Board members,

Follow what other states are doing and dissociate from the NSBA. I urge you to pull the item off consent and to oppose renewing membership to the NSBA.

See below.

Ohio school boards terminate membership with NSBA for labeling parents 'domestic terrorists'

The Ohio School Boards Associations says it rejects 'the labeling of parents as domestic terrorists'

E.Gerscovich Reno, NV 89523 From: Carla Law

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 12:47 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Fees to NSBAC

Please do not waste this money

2022 membership fees to the National School Boards Association Council of Urban Boards of Education for \$12,975:"

From: Maria Skolnick

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 1:05 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Consent Agenda Item 2.09 - NSBA Renewal

Dear Trustees.

In light of recent news regarding the NSBA, Merrick Garland and the Biden Administration colluding to present the letter from the NSBA to the Biden Administration, which precipitated the AG's letter to the FBI to investigate threats of parents showing up and speaking up at school board meetings across the country, I think it's time we withdraw our membership from this organization. I think it's time to stand with the parents, guardians and community members in your district and support our efforts to be active in our children's education and to repair the relationship between the district and the community members.

If you choose to renew the dues with the NSBA, it will be a testament to how you truly feel about us, parents, guardians, community members and taxpayers. I also understand that the NSBA has walked back their statement and have apologized but I feel it's a little too late and disingenuous.

Thank you for your consideration on this matter.

Warmly,

Maria Skolnick

NSBA letter to the Biden Administration:

https://nsba.org/-/media/NSBA/File/nsba-letter-to-president-biden-concerning-threats-to-public-schools-and-school-board-members-92921.pdf

Merrick Garland's letter to the FBI:

https://www.justice.gov/ag/page/file/1438986/download?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery

Warmly,

Maria

From: RC

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 1:05 PM

To: Public Comments

Cc: Taylor, Angela; Nicolet, Diane M; Smith, Elizabeth A; Minetto, Ellen; Church, Jeffrey; Rodriguez, Joseph

M; McNeill, Kristen

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Please pull Agenda 2.09 today

WCSD should NOT spend \$13,000 of our community's tax dollars to the National School Boards Association (NSBA). Agenda item 2.09 for Tuesday's Board meeting lists "approval of payment of the 2022 membership fees to the National School Boards Association Council of Urban Boards of Education for \$12,975:"

Clearly WCSD is tone deaf. You have put this item on the agenda as a "consent item" which means it will not be discussed. The public you serve WANTS discussion on this item.

At least eleven state school board associations have either publicly disavowed or withdrawn their membership from the National School Boards Association due to its recent letter to the Justice Department labeling protesting parents as "domestic terrorists" and calling for federal law enforcement action against them. This is completely unacceptable and WCSD should have more respect for the parents of the students than even considering being part of an organization that supports this degrogitory kind of labelling. Sincerely,

R. Crump

From: M Lily

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 1:07 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] 10/26/21 Agenda Item 2.09

Dear Board of Trustees -

I would have you seriously consider on whether or not it is worth spending the \$12,975 k to renew the NSBA membership today. Based off the recent press events of that organization and Washington, I would encourage you to consider if the benefit we get out of that organization is greater than the nuanced message it will send to the parents in our community. Parents have the right to advocate for their children and tax payers have the right to be civically involved with their organizations and representatives. As of late, there has been enough brouhaha and disruption in your ability to conduct the real business of educating our children — I would encourage you to vote no and side step this political land mine.

Sincerely, Mindy Lilyquist From: Yolanda Wiehe

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 3:12 PM

To: Rodriguez, Joseph M; Smith, Elizabeth A; Public Comments; McNeill, Kristen; Church, Jeffrey; Minetto,

Ellen; Taylor, Angela; Nicolet, Diane M

Subject: [EXTERNAL] PLEASE VOTE NO ON GIVING ANY MONEY TO THE NSBA (DUES OR OTHERWISE)

Dear Washoe County School Board, Please vote NO re paying NSBA dues. The NSBA is the National School Board Association that requested the DOJ label parents as Domestic Terrorists! We do not want to support the NSBA organization. Please vote not on giving them our hard earned tax payer money.

Thanks, Yolanda Knaak Washoe County Representative

From: Sent: To: Subject:	karigalgon Tuesday, October 26, 2021 3:58 PM Public Comments [EXTERNAL] NSBA	
Please pull the item off consent and to oppose renewing membership to the NSBA.		
I do not agree labeling protesting parents as "domestic terrorists" and calling for federal law enforcement action against them.		
The NSBA is completely wrong and I oppose renewing the membership.		
Thank you.		
Kari Galgon		
Sent from my iPad		

From: M Lily

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 4:00 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Agenda item 3.01

Dear Board of Trustees,

As I sit and listen to these numbers for 2020-2021 read by Troy Parks I am shocked out how badly we really are doing. When he presented the 8th grade figures it shows a 83% passing rate of core classes but a 23% score on math in the smarter balanced testing. Are we just passing these poor kids without ensuring they have a full grasp of the curriculum?

We must do better. All hands on deck. Throw out all previous strategies and replace key leaders. Things must change. I'm sick at how unprepared our children will be. How will they ever properly matriculate into a collegiate environment? These massive learning gaps laced with false confidence will have a lasting impact.

I implore you on behalf of my four children. Please fix this.

Sincerely-Mindy Lilyquist From: Ron Brown

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 5:06 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] DO NOT SEND THEM MONEY!!!

Do NOT send the NSBA money! Parents are NOT TERRORISTS! We have a RIGHT to determine what our kids are taught and a RIGHT to be angry when they are taught an ideology of aggrievement, self pity, jealousy and hate. Call it "Critical Race Theory" or whatever you like. We have a RIGHT to be angry when they are taught sexual topics we don't agree with. WE ARE NOT TERRORISTS! You should NOT support NSBA!! Thank you!

Ron Brown

Sent from Mail for Windows

From: Alyson Jasper
Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 6:05 PM
To: Public Comments
Subject: [EXTERNAL] No to NSBA Membership Renewal

Dear Trustees,

At a time when the WCSD has a track record of fiscal mismanagement and a performance rating which continues to land Nevada last in education, I urge you to pull the payment approval of membership fees to the NSBA. The dollars intended for the district are earned by tax payers and parents who have been ignored - when they have been allowed to attend meetings.

Do not send any money or continue membership with the NSBA, which along with Attorney Garland, engage in malfeasance and conflicts of interest.

Sincerely yours,

Alyson Jasper

From: Sent: To: Subject:	Bill Tuesday, October 26, 2021 4:30 PM Public Comments [EXTERNAL] NSBA Payment of \$12,975.00
To whom it may conce	ern in the WCSD,
a "consent" item on the board associations ha	age at the letter that was sent to the justice department by the NSBA, WCSD should not approve this payment as e agenda. Instead WCSD should withhold the payment and not renew the membership. At least 11 state school we either publicly disavowed or withdrawn their membership from the NSBA due to this recent letter which labeled errorists to the Department of Justice.
Bill Johnston	
Concerned citizen of N	levada

From: leelee775

Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 5:49 PM

To: Public Comments; Legal; Title IX; Session, Gina; Ellison, Emily; Rombardo, Neil; Anderson, Lindsay

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Fw: Jeff Church Censure - Board Policy 9050-9052; 9055; 9081; 9088

It's obvious that you are now censoring comments made by the public. I just read through all of them, most of which were provided after the time in which mine was submitted this morning, and it is not provided in the public comments. We will be filing a complaint against this board based on discrimination and the obvious lack of competence. You do not represent the residents of this district.

Sent with ProtonMail Secure Email.

----- Original Message ------

On Monday, October 25th, 2021 at 10:07 AM, leelee775 <leelee775@protonmail.com> wrote:

Good morning,

It is absolutely abhorrent that Angela Taylor, would be driving this witch hunt towards a school board member, when she can't even remember her oath, which she publicly stated in a LIVE meeting. We have the video of her stating this and she will be next in line if this is how she conducts herself with other members. Looks like we will need to request a meeting to illustrate this violation of NRS 241.033 by Angela Taylor as it relates to her competence. Please see: 4-20-21: marker: 2:04:10 and 2:16:00https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tJ2Vec1Vd4M why is this video no longer available to the public? This violates NSR 241.035. The board WILL be held accountable for removing this content of a board meeting. This public body has violated NRS 241.035 as this information as it is being withheld from the public.

NRS 241.033 Meeting to consider character, misconduct, competence or allow person whose character, misconduct, competence or health is to be considered.

Sent with ProtonMail Secure Email.